Policy Statements – Banks in Real Estate


Issue: Banks in Real Estate

What Sacramento Association of REALTORS® Says:

Banks should be prohibited from entering real estate.  By nature, banking is a financial activity and real estate is a commercial activity.  Congress has affirmed since the great depression when this policy was established that the two must remain separate. 

Background:

The United States economy depends on a healthy real estate market, and a strong banking industry.  Banks should serve as the impartial provider of the credit necessary to complete a real estate transaction.  Allowing banks to participate in real estate transactions would leave consumers fewer choices, and real estate agents may be pressured to put the interests of the parent company and shareholders over home buyers and sellers. 
If financial entities were allowed to enter the real estate industry they hold an incredible advantage over traditional real estate brokerage companies.  The real estate industry is characterized by many attributes of a market economy: free competition, market efficiencies, and ease of entry.  Banks are not held to these free market standards, and it would eliminate competition in the industry.  This would eventually lead to cost increases to consumers, because competition is what drives down prices. 
On March 11, 2009, the Omnibus Appropriations Bill, H.R. 1105, was signed into law, and with it a declaration that, going forward, neither real estate brokerage or real estate management can be classified as a financial activity. 

